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April Board Meeting Minutes 

Sunday,4/6/2025 6:30 PM 

In Person & via Zoom Meeting 

  

Call to order: 6:32 PM 

  

Roll Call: Officers: Tim, Carol, Quannah, Summer, and Tonii 

Board: Ana, Leanne, Jan, Diane, Sharvel, Virginia, Frank and Kerri 

Excused: Diane and Leanne 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Tonii gave the report  

 Beginning balance                      expenses                    income                 Current balance 

 Checking: $8,751.34                  $1,795.09                  $2,929.00                 $9,885.25 

 Savings:    $4,399.46                       -                            $   .34 (interest)      $ 4,399.80 

 Queens:    $7,573.58                    $696.50                    $1,002.90                $ 7,879.98 

 Kinnard:  $5,308.73                    $0.00                        $   .41 (interest)      $ 5,309.14 

                                                                                                            ========= 

                                                                                                    Total assets: $27,474.17  

Motion to approve treasurer's Report as read, Virginia 1st and Ana 2nd - M/C 

 

Communications:  

• We received a total of 10 scholarship applications and the committee will need to set a date to 

review the applications submitted.  

• We also received our bank statements. 

 

Trail Ride: Carol 

• We had our “Spring” trail ride this morning at Mojave River Forks. There were 18 riders, and we 

received good feedback about the ride and the food.  

 

Queens: Shea & Tonii  

• Our Queen’s “Cattle Drive” was a success raising over $700.00 after we reimbursed Tim for a 

portion of the food. We have received so much positive feedback with folks asking us to do it 

again. We are slowly receiving photos from the photography class that also joined us and 

supported the girls and Tonii is creating an album on our facebook page. 

• Leanne, Lilly and Kailynn all attended the Colorado River Round Up Rodeo in Needles on Friday 

and Saturday. They all looked great and did a great job representing us and as an added plus Lilly 

brought home the Jr. Barrels Championship buckle. 

• Our queen applications are open through April 28th and we currently have one Petite and one 

junior application that have been turned in. 

• We have an invoice from Carjo’s for $71.68 for our sublimated picture for Victorville Motors and 

our name plate to add Leanne’s name to the queen’s perpetual trophy. 

 



 

Old Business: Tim 

• Ana and Leanne still need to be fingerprinted for their board positions. 

 

New Business: Tim 

• Our first barrel race with Rockin’ BM is on Sunday, April 13th and we are looking forward to 

seeing how things go and what kind of turnout we are going to have.   

• We received our invoice from Carjo’s for our perpetual trophy nameplates in the amount of 

$15.25. 

• T-shirts: we took in $410.00 in cash, $310.00 via CashApp for a total of $720.00 with $70.00 of 

that being from the Queen’s overstock. Tim gave the directive that we transfer the $70.00 from 

the club checking account to the queen’s checking account. 

• There were numerous requests at the last show for red zip up hoodie sweatshirts, Kerri ordered 10 

red zip up hoodie sweatshirts from Amazon in the amount of $131.74. We sold two of these 

sweatshirts at our queen’s cattle drive and then sold three more at the trail ride this morning so we 

have already sold five of the ten purchased. Tonii made the motion that we reimburse Kerri in the 

amount of $131.74 for the red sweatshirts and Virginia 2nd – M/C. 

• Tonii will need to be reimbursed a total of $169.11 for purchasing the board t-shirts, a new cable 

for our timing system that supports Windows 11, four long sleeve red t-shirts to sell and mailing a 

certified letter. Sharvel made the motion to reimburse Tonii and Virginia 2nd the motion- M/C 

• Tim- water truck update; there hasn’t been any updates on the Park’s water truck that we used 

previously so we are now using one that was donated to Tim & Tonii personally to use so Tim 

did some maintenance by plugging a hole to keep from losing water and also worked on 

removing the rust inside the tank and sealing the inside of the tank.  

 

Closed session began @ 7:40 and ended @ 7:51 

• Tim was pleased to report that the new membership received was approved. 

 

Comments from the Floor: 

● Ana- thank you to Katrina & Lee for taking Leanne, Lilly and Kailynn to the Colorado River 

Round Up Rodeo in Needles. Ana was there on Saturday and our girls did a great job and looked 

great.  

 

 

Motion to adjourn the meeting @ 7:11 Carol 1st & Quannah 2nd – M/C 


